Galesburg City Council
Wednesday, June 15, 2011

Mayor Rick Halvorson, Council Members: Jeff Voltz, Jane Halvorson, Dan Caswell and Mark Johnson were present.  Minutes from May meeting were read and Johnson motioned to approve them as read and Caswell seconded.  Financial statements were presented to the council and J. Halvorson motioned to approve them and Voltz seconded.  

Bills were presented to the council.  
General account:  Deborah Nobliski 426.03, Dan Caswell 646.45, Jane Halvorson 587.05, Jeff Voltz 587.05, Mark Johnson 587.05, Rick Halvorson 642.28, Don Jacobson 595.66, Traill Tribune 47.36, Farmers Union 103.97, Traill Co 200.00, Ameripride 48.97, and Ottertail Power 356.88.
Utility account:  Ken Voltz 332.46, Traill Rural Water 2282.86, Brager 830.75, ND Dept of Health 16.00, and Ottertail Power Company 199.52.
J. Halvorson motioned to approve the bills and Voltz seconded.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Old business:  Looking to start replacing the water meters.  We will start replacing meters for people that can’t get to theirs or that don’t hand in a meter reading on a monthly basis.  The state is offering a low interest loan for upgrades to the state infrastructures. We will be trying to apply for one of these loans to start paying for the water meters.

New business:  Delinquent water bills were discussed.  We will start tagging people that are 3 months late.

The streets – This has been a big discussion. We are on the list to get more gravel shipped in. This can not be done until the weight restrictions are lifted to the roads around Galesburg.  Anderson will also start grading the streets after the next rain.  We are trying to do what we can to keep the upgrade of the streets going.  There has been a long list of other towns and roads that also need to get done.

Matt Johnson will start helping Don Jacobson to mow and weed the city.

With all business concluded the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Caswell and second by Johnson.  There will be no July meeting because of vacations.  It was proposed that the city auditor pay any bills that need to be paid by Johnson. Voltz seconded this.  Our next meeting will be held on August 8th.  If there are any issues that need to be discussed in the month the city council will hold a special meeting to take care of these issues.

The event rent for the Hall will be $50.00 per event.  For Hall rental please leave a message with Deborah Nobliski at 701-488-2780 or email her your request at Deborah.nobliski@gmail.com.  

Rick Halvorson, Mayor
Deborah Nobliski, Auditor
